
LEGAL NOTICE 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Rockville Centre  
will hold a public hearing on December 6, 2021, at 7:00 pm, at the Village Hall, One College Place, 
Rockville Centre, New York, at which time all interested persons may be heard with respect to the 
proposed adoption of 
 

Bill RVC 2021G.  A local law extending the duration of the provisions of Village Code Chapter 287 

authorizing outdoor dining permits. 
 
At the said time and place, all interested persons will have an opportunity to be heard with respect to 
the said proposed local law.  A copy of the proposed local law is available on the Village website 
www.rvcny.gov 
 
The Board of Trustees has determined that the proposed local law is a Type II Action pursuant to the 
State Environmental Quality Review Act, which requires no further environmental impact review. 
 
The Village complies with the Americans With Disabilities Act.  Persons with special needs should 
contact the Village Clerk’s office at 516-678-9212 at least three business days prior to the hearing, so 
that reasonable efforts may be made to accommodate such needs. 
 
Dated: November 21, 2021 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
OF THE VILLAGE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE 


